December 12, 2013

Be it remembered that the Versailles Town Council met for their regular monthly meeting on December 12, 2013. All council members and attorney Larry Eaton were present. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Minutes from the previous meeting were read and approved.

Robin Goodnight from Gardner Insurance presented the 2014 insurance renewal package. The commercial package covers all locations the town owns, all buildings, bodily injury, general liability and umbrella coverage. The quote was accepted unanimously. Attorney Eaton recommended raising the insurance cap to 4 million, and accepting the optional terrorism coverage. The council agreed.

Fire chief Ben Sieverding reported 64 calls since the October meeting. The Versailles volunteer fire department has submitted a grant to replace the old fire engine.

Marshall Joe Mann reported that the Johnson Township Trustee pledged a \$5,000, one time donation to the SRO program. In addition, \$10,000 was donated to the sports complex.

Superintendent Kevin Hensley reported a water leak on Benham Road. Many resumes have been submitted for the street department position. Kevin would like the council to look over the resumes, narrow down the candidates and then conduct interviews. Kevin also reported that the County would be responsible for paying to replace a stop sign near the annex building.

Steve Mathes reported that the SRTS paperwork would be progressing soon. Steve also mentioned that the town should be looking for possible grant funding for the computer for the new water system.

With no further business coming before the council, the meeting was adjourned.

	Council President – Sue Meisberger
Attest: Kiersten B. Libby, Clerk-Treasurer	Council Member – John Holzer
	Council Member – Steve Mathes